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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, June 5, 2018
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Bonnie Forsyth, Roger Netsch, Rachel Garner & Natalie Montross
Voting Members Absent: Kristin Brekelmans, Veronica McVay & Jovanka Westbrook  
Public Present:  Sarah Hohanshelt, Joe Burke, Val Cameron, Dawn Love, Pam Gumm, Naomi Hupton, Sharon Miller, Nikolle Ross, Vanessa Miller, Angela Carter & Tijana Mrvoljak
Approval of Agenda 

Roger moved, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 4-0.
Approval of Minutes (May 1st)
Bonnie moved, seconded by Roger. Motion carried 4-0.

New Business 

Presentation: Parent Partners
Nikolle gave an overview of the Parent Partner Program. Anyone can recommend someone to become a Parent Partner.  In order for an application to be considered, potential parent partners must have a year of sobriety and successful case closure. They cannot be a sex offender and their case cannot involve the death of a child. If their application is accepted, they will complete an interview with Parent Partner Coordinators. They must also complete a 2nd interview with DHS. References will also be required and checked. Potential parent partners are required to attend a 3-day training (Building a Better Future), DHS 101 and additional supplemental trainings (some are monthly). 
Tijana shared powerful information both from the family’s perspective as she was once involved in the system as a child and parent as well as from the Parent Partner’s perspective.  

1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 


Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

CPPC Coordinator will get final numbers on FY18 for the September meeting.
Neighborhood Networking

Website

We are now averaging about 3,000 hits per week on the website. The CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates and updates the website daily.
Meetings

CPPC Coordinator is attending all three provider meetings regularly as well as all required regional and statewide meetings.  

Al’s Pals

All visits are completed. Any requested supplies have been delivered.
Miscellaneous

CPPC Coordinator will attend the Regional CPPC meeting on June 12th. 
CPPC Coordinator will participate in the Warren County Health, Wellness and Safety Fair on June 14th.

The CPPC Steering Committee will not meet again until September 4th. 

Policy and Practice Change

DCAT and CPPC Coordinators are working with Knoxville and Indianola Schools to potentially have FTM facilitators trained in Warren and Marion Counties.
Shared Decision Making Team

Parent Partner Updates
See section one. 
Recruiting New Members
We currently have two openings on our voting roster for Madison County and three for Marion County. If you are interested in making decisions regarding funding in Madison, Marion and Warren counties, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com for more information.

2. Updates  
Angela: HIRTA is offering free rides for new customers on June 21st as part of the Dump the Pump effort.
Rachel: Marion County Public Health will be hosting a car seat check event on June 16th (Sarah will get you the times for this event) in the city parking lot. Individuals will received a free ice cream cone for attending. 
Val: Val reported that the Warren County Child Abuse Prevention Council received no funding from the Prevent Child Abuse grants. In the past they have received $50,000. This is a huge deficit in their budget.  Because of this, she is unsure what their programs (Sexual Abuse Prevention, Young Parents and Wee Care) will look like in FY19. She shared that 120 applications were received. Fifty-six of those were awarded funding; 64 were not. In our service area, Marion and Warren Counties did not receive any funding. Madison County received $13,000.

The Norwalk Police Chief, who sits on the Warren County Child Abuse Prevention Board, is a part of a group who discusses and donates to “worthy causes.” At the end of the discussion, each member writes a check for $100 (totaling near ($11,000). The Warren County Child Abuse Prevention Council was chosen to be awarded the funding and will receive a check soon. Their budget still has a major deficit. 
Sharon: Madison County Public Health has a Twitter account that tweets prevention oriented, general public health information (not specific to Madison County residents). You can follow them at MadCoPH.
Motion to adjourn at 1:44pm made by Rachel, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 4-0. 
